
 

January 20, 2015 

 

 

 

 

The Honorable Ralph Ostmeyer, Chairperson 

Senate Committee on Federal and State Affairs 

Statehouse, Room 136-E 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Senator Ostmeyer: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for SB 6 by Legislative Post Audit Committee 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning SB 6 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 Under current law, the Post Auditor may require employees of the Division of Post Audit 

to be fingerprinted and submit to a state and national criminal history record check.  SB 6 would 

allow the Post Auditor to require contractors, temporary workers, and any other individuals 

under the direction of the Post Auditor to submit to a criminal history record check. 

 

 Enactment of SB 6 could result in additional costs relating to the criminal background 

checks, including fingerprinting costs.  The number of additional background checks that would 

be performed is not known.  However, any additional costs would be borne by the existing 

budget of the Division of Post Audit and is not reflected in The FY 2016 Governor’s Budget 

Report. 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

 Shawn Sullivan, 

 Director of the Budget 

 

cc: Rick Riggs, Post Audit 


